
 

Announcement from The Secondary Educational Service Area Office Roi Et Regarding the policy 
of not accepting gifts and all kinds of gifts from performing duties (No Gift Policy) 

Academic year 2024 

********************* 
The Secondary Educational Service Area Office Roi Et is the main agency in  

organizing Basic Education for secondary school students. To be a person who has the desired 
characteristics consistent with the spirit of the National Education Act which has a role in 
supervise and develop secondary education to have quality and standards. Including resource 
allocation, personnel development and promoting educational activities in the area of Roi Et 
province. 

To strengthen the culture and values of honesty in working with morality and  
ethics. There is no conflict of interest from performing duties. Cause of work efficient and 
transparent and in accordance with the principles of good governance include preventing 
scandals or misunderstandings about accepting gifts and favors in all forms. The Secondary 
Educational Service Area Office Roi Et establishes a policy of not accepting gifts and gifts from 
performing duties (No Gift Policy) as follows: 
 1. The government officers of The Secondary Educational Service Area Office Roi Et 
refrain from accepting gifts and presents of all kinds in the performance of duties from outsiders 
who contact the office. 
 2. The government officers of The Secondary Educational Service Area Office Roi Et 
refrain from giving gifts and presents of any kind to outsiders. 
 3. The government officers of The Secondary Educational Service Area Office Roi Et 
must not seek to obtain gifts, gratuities, or unlawful benefits. 
 4. Expressing congratulations represent good wishes, show welcome or condolences 
on various occasions. As usual, the preferred method of expression is by signing a greeting card, 
greeting book, condolence card or use social media instead of giving things 
 5. The government officers of the Secondary Educational Service Area Office Roi Et 
have a duty to thoroughly inform outsiders of the said policy. 

 Therefore, it has been announced for everyone to know and strictly adhere to 

                               Announced on 21 May, 2024    

  
            
                                                                        (Mr.Adulsak Boonaneke) 
   The director of the Secondary Educational Service Area Office Roi Et 


